Barnhill Memorial School
Saint John NB
658-5393
June 19/17
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Due to the weather not cooperating, we had to make a few changes today with regard to our field trips.
We wanted to ensure all of our students were safe and remained dry. Therefore, we had activities here at the school this morning for all students, we also had a BBQ lunch of burgers and watermelon for all of our students. 
This afternoon, the grade 6 students have been enjoying the bouncy castles, we set them up in the gym.
The grade 6 students will be going to the Pumpkin Patch on Wednesday morning since it is supposed to be sunny.

The following is the information for the grade 7 students:
Due to inclement weather and safety concerns, we had to cancel our year end trip to Camp Glenburn.  Knowing that this was a possibility, the team has another trip scheduled for Tuesday, June 20th.  We will be going bowling at the Fairview Bowling Lanes and then heading uptown where students will be able to purchase lunch in Brunswick Square.  We have already collected $15 from your child and that will cover the cost for bowling/bus ($5) and lunch ($10). The $10 will be returned to your child for lunch.  If possible, please bring an extra pair of indoor shoes for bowling.  We will leave Barnhill at 9:00 am and return to the school at approximately 12:45pm.  During our afternoon, the grade 7 team will watch a movie together in the gym.  Students can bring snacks for the movie if they wish.
If you have not completed a permission slip or sent in the $15.00 dollars you will need to bring this in tomorrow morning before the buses leave for the field trip.

For the Grade 8 Field Trip, we have re-booked the buses for Wednesday, June 21st to go to New River for the day. Those students who have not sent in their permission slip, please ensure that it is brought in tomorrow.
We want to thank all of the parents/ guardians who have brought in drinks and other snack items for this trip. 
We spoke to the grade 8 students this afternoon and since we had a whole school BBQ today we have asked that the students bring a packed lunch to the beach.

Tomorrow will be classes as usual, with exception of the grade 7 students going on their trip in the morning.
We will be having students cleaning out their lockers and bringing items home. Please recycle and re-use any school supply items. We will be sending home the school supply list with the grade 6/7 students on Friday with the report cards.
Also, we have a lot of items in the lost and found, please make every effort to retrieve your items, over the summer we will be donating any left-over items to “Goodwill.”
On Thursday morning we have our Awards Ceremony and on Thursday evening starting at 5:00 p.m. we have our “Moving Up” Ceremony for our Grade 8 students and of course the final dance of the year from 6:30 – 8:30 p.m.
[bookmark: _GoBack]On Friday it is a half day, students will receive their home reports and will be dismissed by noon.

If there are any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the school 658-5393.

Thank you and have a wonderful summer vacation from all of the staff of Barnhill Memorial School.

